2018-2019 学年度第二学期模块考试

高一英语试题

2019 7

本试卷分第 【卷(选择题)和第 [[卷(非选择题)两部分。第 [卷1至8页,第 [[卷9至 12 页。满分 150 分。考试时间 120 分钟。

笙 ⊺ 券

1.答第 [卷前、考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号、考试科目、试卷类型用铅笔涂写在答 野卡ト

2.每小题选出答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮 擦干净后,再选涂其它答案标号。不能答在试卷上.Ⅱ卷的座号必须填写.

3. 考试结束后, 学生将答卷纸和答题卡一并交回,

第一部分:听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小颗:每小颗1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳 选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和 阅读下一小颗。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Where are the keys?

A. On the sofa.

B. On the kitchen table.

2. When will the man probably get on the train?

A. In two minutes.

B. In about an hour.

C. In three hours.

3. How long will the man be away?

A. For eight days.

B. For fifteen days.

B. A boss.

C. For ten days.

4. Who is the woman?

A. A teacher.

5. Why was Mrs. Smith out of the office?

A. She was seriously ill. B. She had to look after her son. C. She got in a car accident. 第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

请听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个 选项中选出最佳选项 并标在试券的相应位置。听每段对话或独自前 你将有时间阅读各个 小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 请听第6段材料,回答第6至7题。

6. What is the relationship between the speakers?

A. Professor and student.

B. Doctor and patient.

C. Co - workers.

7. What will the woman do today?

高一英语试题第1页(共12页)

A. Attend a meeting.

A. It was too violent.

B. Rest at home.

请听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. What did the man think of the movie?

A. They make her happy. B. They're for little kids.

B. It made him feel good.

C. It was scary (恐怖的).

C. Begin a new project.

9. What time did the movie begin?

10. How does the woman feel about Disney movies?

A. At 8.00 n.m.

C. At 3:00 p.m. C. Everyone loves them.

请听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。 11. What is the name of the new café?

A. Zinnie's Comer.

12 What will the man do to help the woman?

C. Clean the table

C. In an hour.

B. Water the plants. A. Wash her clothes.

13. When will the speakers probably leave?

B. In a quarter of an hour.

A. In thirty minutes.

请听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. Where is the woman going? A. To her doctor's office. B. To the train station. C. To her mother's house

15. What is the man doing?

A. Texting and driving at the same time.

B. Walking with the woman. C. Making an appointment with the doctor.

16. How does the other driver feel?

A. It's mostly cool.

A. Indifferent. B. Angry.

C. Nervous.

17. What does the woman suggest they do?

A. Lock the car windows. B. Get their car fixed.

C. Call the police.

C. Cold and snowy.

听第10段材料,回答第18至20题。 18. What will the weather be like in Northern Europe today?

A. Wet and windy. B. Very dry.

19. What is the weather often like in the south?

B. It's usually cloudy.

C. The temperatures are often high.

20. When will it be comfortable in Eastern Europe?

A. Tomorrow afternoon. B. Tomorrow evening.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

C. Tomorrow morning.

第一节(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

高一革语试题第2页(共12页)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C、和 D)中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上 格该项涂里。

Pisoah National Forest

Address: Pisgah Ranger District Brevard, NC 28768

Phone number: 828 - 877 - 3265

Snitability - Seniors

Dates (Training will be given 3 days before each part starts)

Part 1: April 15th to July 31st

Part 2: August 1st to November 15th

Description: Volunteers serve together with Forest Service employees to provide customer service and guidance to our visitors. As a member of the Pisgah District team, volunteers are expected to do their service in a professional (专业的) and respectful manner with other workers and the public.

These duties include, but are not limited to-

Chosen volunteers will do daily activities to keep the operations (运营) of a visitor center including greeting and educating callers and visitors, answering different questions and providing guidance to the public on rules.

Volunteers will provide excellent customer service and visitor information to Forest visitors while helping the busy front desk at the visitor center and answering the questions about trip planning.

Keep work area and visitor center tidy for the public.

Skills and abilities needed: Volunteers themselves will need to have a professional behavior and appearance at all times, and have the ability to deal with stressful (压力大的) situations. They must have strong communication skills and, most importantly, be able to serve in a team environment.

Please apply online (through volunteer, gov). If you've volunteered before, please include experience and references in your application.

21. When will the training be held for the first time?

A. On April 12th.

B. On August Ist.

C. On November 15th.

D. On July 28th.

A. Making travel plans.

B. Giving visitors guidance. D. Helping at the gift shop.

23. What may be the most attractive skills or abilities as a volunteer?

22. What duty will be included according to the description?

C. Organizing fun activities. A. Communicative abilities.

B. Skills to deal with stress.

C. The ability to work in a team.

D. Professional knowledge.

В

Katelyn Lunt is 6 years old. This year, she went a little Barbie crazy. Katelyn got a reward from

高一英语试题第 3 页(共 12 页)

her mother. The reward was a Barbie Fairy Doll. Katelyn watched her mother order the doll online. The next day, she asked her mom to check if the doll had been shipped. Katelyn's mom, Catherine, opened the Amazon page. Then she walked out of the room. Katelyn stared at the Amazon page. It was full of suggestions for other Barbie toys to buy. All of them looked good to her. Later, Katelyn had ordered more than \$350 worth of Barbie toys.

Catherine Lunt noticed the order the next day. She was able to cancel some of them. It was too late to cancel the rest. She told Katelyn that the Barbies were going to be returned as soon as they came. "She gave me that look that she always gives when she knows she's in trouble," Catherine said "She knew what she was doing when she ordered those Barbies. And she knew it was wrong."

On the day the order came, some of Katelyn's family were visiting. Her uncle took a picture of Katelyn, the delivery man, and the many boxes of Barbies. Her cousin posted the picture online. Many people said they'd be really mad if their kid did something like that.

Catherine said it was her own mistake for not paying attention. In the end, the Lunts didn't return the dolls. Then they had a great idea.

"Having Katelyn take the Barbies to the hospital seemed like the perfect way to do that," Mike Lunt said. "Katelyn was sad at first that we were giving them all away," he said. "But then she sat with a group of little girls who are patients ... and laughed and played. She had a lot of fun and also learned a lot. I'm glad we took them up there," she said.

Katelyn also has been warned. She'll be in big trouble if it happens again.

24. Why did Catherine open the Amazon page the next day?

A. To let her daughter choose her favorite Barbies

B. To look for suggestions as to how to reward her daughter.

C. To buy a gift for her daughter.

D. To check the Barbie's delivery

25. How did Katelyn behave after Catherine found out about the order?

A. She realized she did something wrong.

B. She was looking forward to getting her Barbies.

C. She helped her mom cancel the order.

D. She asked her uncle for help

26. What did Catherine think about Katelyn ordering the Barbies?

A. She thought her daughter should be punished.

B. She was mad at her daughter's behavior

C. She was sad about what her daughter did.

D. She thought it was her own problem. 27. What did the Lunts do to deal with the Barbies finally?

A. They decided to keep most of them. 高-英语试题第4页(共12页)

- B. They gave them to the kids at a hospital.
- C. They sold them online.
- D. They returned all of them.

C

I could talk all day about the wonderful inventions developed during my lifetime. But there are other inventions that have also caught my attention. Those annoying (使人气恼的) creations that perhaps the world could have lived without. For example, voicemail, phone trees and caller hold.

I seem to spend more time talking to recordings than I do people. "Your call is important to me \cdots leave a message."

I'd feel much more important if you would just answer your phone. I have left messages for friends who tell me they don't even know how to check their voicemail.

But the invention that annoys me the most is when I am required to "push one for this or two for that," when I call a customer service department. Those systems never give anyone the choice to get to an actual person. Then I can't find my way back out.

I don't know how many times I have had to hang up and start over. When I do get to a "real person" they always need to transfer (转接) me to someone else who usually puts me on hold.

I hate being put on hold. It's such a waste of time. The same annoying music repeats over and over, and is interrupted (打断) by a recording, which tries t make me believe that my call is very important.

Somehow I don't feel very important after hearing how important my call is for the 20th time.

I have also called companies when, after getting through an endless menu and finally reaching the correct area, a recording tells me the system already has its maximum (最大的) number of callers on hold. Then it tells me to call back, says goodbye, and hangs up.

They just told me my call was very important - I don't believe them anymore.

Times have changed, and the world seems to be full of so many annoying things. According to my kids, the real problem is that I'm just an old - fashioned guy who doesn't like change.

I find that very annoying.

- 28. What's the problem with voicemail?
 - A. People are unwilling to answer a phone.
 - B. It prevents the author leaving a message.
 - C. It plays the wrong message.
 - D. Few people listen to the messages.
- 29. How does the author feel when he gets stuck in a phone tree?
 - A. Nervous.
- B. Impatient.
- C. Sad. D. Worried.
- 30. What does the underlined word "it" in Paragraph 8 refer to?
 - A. The company. B. The call.
- C. The correct area. D. The recording.

高一英语试题第5页(共12页)

- 31. What's the reason behind the author's problem according to his kids?
 - $\boldsymbol{A}\,.$ The author falls behind the times.
- B. Technology is developing too fast.
- C. The world is full of change.
- D. The author is hopeful.

D

It has destroyed the Mediterranean (地中海)! It is just Caulerpa Taxifolia (杉叶嶽藻), which is not natural to the sea.

Caulerpa usually grows in warm waters such as the Indo – Pacific, Caribbean Sea, and the Red Sea. It has been widely used as a decorative plant in the marine aquarium (海洋水族馆) trade. It can live in cool waters and can survive out of water in wet conditions for up to 10 days.

Caulerpa has been found at depths of less than 1m to 12m in the sea. It was most probably introduced to the sea with the waste water from a marine aquarium and spread to new locations by boating, fishing, swimming and other human activities.

When Caulerpa was first found in the Mediterranean, people believed it would not survive the cold temperatures of the winter. Not so! It grew to bear the cold and in fact it grew fast, affecting 131 kilometers of the coastline of the Mediterranean from Croatia, Italy, Spain, Monaco, France to Tunisia.

Caulerpa competes with other species for space and light, grows rapidly, and sends out toxins (養素) into the water. It has destroyed the sea life and its communities in the Mediterranean are also being affected by its toxicity. Growth of the "Killer Algae" has also made its way to Australia and California USA.

Caulerpa is very difficult to remove once it has lived in the wild. So it is important to prevent it from entering new waterways. What can we do? Don't throw away aquarium plants. Instead, give them to a responsible aquarium or hobbyist, or store them in cold temperatures for at least 24 hours and then place them in the rubbish.

We only have one earth to live on and everyone has the responsibility to protect our sea. If Caulerpa is discovered in your waters, you should remove it and help save our sea.

- 32. What do we know about Caulerpa?
 - A. It's not native to the Indo Pacific.
- B. It can stand cold water.
- C. It lives in the deep sea.
- D. It grows quite slowly.
- 33. What was people's attitude to Caulerpa's appearing in the Mediterranean at first?
 - A. They paid little attention to it.
- B. They were worried about it.
 D. They thought it was hard to stop it.
- C. They took measures to stop it.

 34. What is Paragraph 5 mainly about?
- B. Caulerpa's rapid growth.
- A. The toxins of Caulerpa.
 C. Caulerpa's harmful influences.
- D. The areas Caulerpa has covered.
- 35. Which of the following is the right way to stop Caulerpa spreading?

高一英语试题第6页(共12页)

- A. Giving it to any aquarium.
- B. Throwing it into the river.
- C. Refrigerating it for two days before throwing it away.
- D. Breaking it to pieces before throwing it away

第二节(共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,选项中有两项为多余 选项。

Cyber bullying (网络霸凌) is a form of bullying but because it happens online or on mobile phones it can happen 24 hours a day, seven days a week. If you are being bullied at school you can usually get away from the bullies when you are at home. 36 Cyber bullying can be done anonymously(匿名地). Cyber bullying is very serious. It can make you feel afraid, sad, and uncomfortable. You might feel like it will never end.

37 We want you to know there are things you can do to make it stop. You shouldn't have to deal with bullying alone, so think about talking to someone you trust like a parent, carer or teacher.
38 Having someone to talk things through with is really important — it can make you feel more confident about dealing with the situation.

It is a good idea to keep a copy of the abusive (辱骂的) texts, emails, comments or messages that you receive and π ord the date and time they were sent. __39_

You should not reply to any messages you receive because it can encourage the bullies and end worrying you more. In addition, you must never give out any personal details on the Internet. __40___You can block email addresses or chat users if you are being bullied by email or instant (即時常) messenger.

- A. They can be there to help you.
- B. It is a good idea to check your phone.
- C. But with cyber bullying there is no way out.
- D. No one has the right to make you feel this way.
- E. When bullying happens at school, it's usually a small group of people.
- F. Keeping records can be useful when it comes to reporting the bullying.
- $\ensuremath{\mathsf{G}}$. Such information includes your real name address, age or phone number.

第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的四个选项(A, B, C, D)中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A few years ago when 1 was 16 years old, my mother took me and my cousin Shayonno to the National Zoo of Bangladesh. Four – year – old Shayonno <u>41</u> the "Learn Your Alphabet" books full of pictures of different animals and <u>42</u> wanted to go. I was not so <u>43</u> and thought about not

going — it seemed like kids' $\underline{44}$ to me — but Mum gave me a firm "get up and get ready" look. I had no other choice but to $\underline{45}$ her order.

When we got there, Shayonno wanted to see the <u>46</u> first. We made our <u>47</u> through the large crowd to the monkey enclosure (闺场), where a group of <u>48</u> were making faces and silly monkey sounds and <u>49</u> peanut shells at the monkeys. The boys were laughing and looked <u>50</u> of their bad behavior. They had great fun, but the monkeys appeared extremely <u>51</u>, as was the rest of the <u>52</u> that had gathered. Mum was a <u>53</u> woman and she thought she should say something to the boys but it <u>54</u> the clever monkeys didn't need <u>55</u>.

Before she could get a word _____56__, a monkey got down from the platform it was sitting on, ran swiftly to the water tub near the bars where the boys were standing, ____57__ into it and shot out its arms, splashing (微挺) water, sweat and heaven knows what else at their faces. The shocked and scared boys immediately ___58__. Now, it was the monkeys that were happy and making ___59__. The rest of us burst into laughter. I was really glad Mum made me go ____60__.

C. loved

B. needed

41. A. got	D. needed	C. ioveu	ъ. кері
42. A. extremely	B. obviously	C. naturally	D. unexpectedly
43. A. puzzled	B. interested	C. curious	D. pleased
44. A. focus	B. amusement	C. concerns	D. activities
45. A. follow	B. receive	C. escape	D. give
46. A. tigers	B. lions	C. wolves	D. monkeys
47. A. way	B. decision	C. adventure	D. goal
48. A. adults	B. girls	C. boys	D. seniors
49. A. aiming	B. throwing	C. firing	D. pointing
50. A. terrified	B. proud	C. upset	D. exhausted
51. A. confused	B. excited	C. energetic	D. annoyed
52. A. crowd	B. animals	C. audience	D. cars
53. A. generous	B. humorous	C. caring	D. considerate
54. A. made sense	B. meant	C. seemed	D. turned out
55. A. directing	B. defending	C. screaming	D. reacting
56. A. down	B. out	C. back	D. in
57. A. jumped	B. walked	C. passed	D. broke
58. A. moved off	B. settled down	C. ran away	D. come to life
59. A. friends	B. faces	C. mistakes	D. differences
60. A. along	B. by	C. away	D. sown

2018-2019 学年度第二学期模块考试

高一英语试题

2019.7

注意事项:

- 1. 第18 卷共 4 页,请用钢笔或圆珠笔直接答在试卷上。
- 2. 答卷前请将密封线内的项目及座号填写清楚。

第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

成绩	评卷人

셄

姓名

#

班级一封

华校

铋

第二节 短文填空 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入一个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式,并将答案写在短文下面的横线上。

And so, the Disney theme parks <u>66</u> (build) nearly 60 years ago, creating <u>67</u> (happy), innocence (纯真) and the sharing of memory – making experiences. And Hong Kong Disneyland Resort continues the tradition <u>68</u> new and unique ways such as themed areas like Fantasyland and 高一英语试题第 9 页(共 12 页)

		ring a culturally differen	nt Disney experience for guests of even	ery ag
将答案写在下	面的横线上:			
61	62	63	64	
65	66	67	68	
69	70			
第四部分 写	7作(共两节,满分	35分)		
-12 day 1977 ats	n n			
成绩 评卷	第一节 单	词拼写(共 10 小题;	事小题 1 分,满分 10 分)	
	_			
根据下列各句]句意及所给单词	的首字母或汉语提示	,写出所缺单词或短语的正确形	忒。
	•		,	
71. Great atten	tion should be paid		,写出所缺单词或短语的正确形式 善,提高)your handwriting; first si	
	tion should be paid		,	
71. Great atten know, real	tion should be paid ly counts.	to(改	,	ght, y
71. Great atten know, real 72. Since the	tion should be paid ly counts.	to(改	善,提高)your handwriting; first si n (证实,确认) to	ght, y
71. Great atten know, real 72. Since the illness and	tion should be paid ly counts. burst of the disease other supposed pat	to	善,提高)your handwriting; first si n(证实,确认)to umination.	ght, y
71. Great atten know, real 72. Since the illness and 73. All the ro	tion should be paid ly counts. burst of the disease other supposed pat	to	善,提高)your handwriting; first si n (证实,确认) to	ght, y
71. Great atten know, real 72. Since the illness and	tion should be paid ly counts. burst of the disease other supposed pat	to	善,提高)your handwriting; first si n(证实,确认)to umination.	ght, y
71. Great atten know, real 72. Since the illness and 73. All the ro earthquake	tion should be paid ly counts. burst of the disease other supposed pat ads	to(改 :, 80 patients have been ients are still under exa (通日	善,提高)your handwriting; first si n(证实,确认)to umination.	ght, y
71. Great atten know, real 72. Since the illness and 73. All the ro earthquake	tion should be paid ly counts. burst of the disease other supposed pat ads	to(改 :, 80 patients have been ients are still under exa (通日	善,提高)your handwriting; first si n(证实,确认) to umination. 句) the city had been destroye	ght, y

_(后悔) it ever since.

高一英语试题第 10 页(共 12 页)

题号

第二节

第一节

第二节

总分

合分人

复核人

座 号

考生填写

得分

	-
78. She spent years o (观察) and recording their daily activities.	
79. Try to s each other when one of you is feeling down.	
80. There is no one who even a (接近) her beauty.	
请将答案写在下面的横线上:	
717273,	3
7576	
7778	
成绩 评卷人 第二节 书面表达(清分25分)	
假定你是李华,你校英语杂志社现面向全校学生征集主题为"运动与健康"的文章,请你	<u> </u>
写一篇短文,向大家介绍你最喜欢的运动项目。内容包括:	
1. 你最喜欢的运动项目; 2. 喜欢的原因;	
2. 音从印度区; 3. 呼吁大家参与这项运动。	
注意:	
1. 词数 100 左右(題目已给出,但不计人总词数);	
2. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。	
My favourite sport	
高一英语试题第 11 页(共 12 页)	高一英语试题第 12 页(共 12 页)

77. I simply gave in to him, and I've ____